

Florence-Coolidge 

Natural Resource Conservation District

520 N. Camino Mercado – Ste. 12 ~ Casa Grande, AZ  85122 ~ Office (520) 836-1906 ext 3 ~ Fax (520) 836-1297

Monthly Meeting

Chandler Ginning Co.
11 Mile Corner Road

Coolidge, AZ

10:00 a.m.

MINUTES

January 11, 2024
	CALL TO ORDER:          Scott Riggins called the meeting to order at 10:19 a.m.


	SUPERVISORS PRESENT:
	Scott Riggins, Chairman
Marcus Martin, Vice-Chairman

Bruce Bartlett, Secretary/Treasurer 

	SUPERVISORS ABSENT:
	Noah Hiscox, Supervisor 

5th seat vacant

	
	

	OTHERS PRESENT:
	Eddie Enriquez, IMS
Patty Caywood, District Clerk


APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   The minutes from the June 20, 2023, meeting was reviewed.  Marcus Martin made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Bruce Bartlett seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
FINANCIAL REPORT:   The Financial Report was reviewed, there were no questions or concerns.  Marcus Martin moved to file the Financial Report.  Bruce Bartlett seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  
BILLS PAYABLE:
	NREC (Salary Expense Jul, Aug, Sep, Oct, Nov, Dec, Jan)
NREC (SLD Env Lic Plate Transfer
	2,100.00
2,500.00


	Total
	$4,600.00


Bills Payable was reviewed.  Marcus Martin moved to pay the bills as presented.  Bruce Bartlett seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  
INVESTMENT REPORT:  Scott Riggins reviewed the investment report.  Bruce Bartlett moved to file the Investment Report as presented.  Marcus Martin seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  
REPORTS:  

	NREC:  Jennifer Salcido was unable to attend the meeting as her first program of the new year started today.  She gave the District Clerk her report which is included in packet.  Eddie Enriquez reported that he will be going out to spray weeds in order to start prepping for planting vegetables.


	IMS:  Eddie Enriquez reported that Robin Keeling is working on new leases to be sure the paperwork is in proper order for the BMP Program.  Eddie is trying to schedule a meeting with ADWR.  IMS will be holding BMP workshops between February 20th and March 8th.  Robin Keeling will send emails and follow up with phone calls to be sure producers are contacted. Eddie Enriquez is expecting the IMS team to be busy for the next five months.  
Scott Riggins would like to hold an IMS meeting in March.  

	

	NRCS:  Phil Jacquez was unable to attend, but did provide a report.     


	BUSINESS:  None 
CONSERVATION ISSUES:   None


	NEW BUSINESS:   None
CORRESPONDENCE:   None

CALL TO THE PUBLIC:   No response

ADJOURNMENT:    Bruce Bartlett moved to adjourn.   Marcus Martin seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.




By:  







 

Scott Riggins, Chairman
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